Neptune City Board of Recreation

Minutes of February 4, 2018

Attendance: Tom Adcock, Ed Zakerowski, Rob Burr, Tom Arnone, Rich Oppegaard, Lou Trocchio Sr., John O'Heney, Andrew Wardell

Excused Absence: Lou Trocchio Jr. Also Present: Chuck Mitchell (NCBBLL)

Minutes: Motion by Arnone to approve the minutes of January 7, 2018. 2nd by Wardell. All were in favor.

Treasurer's Report: Burr reports as of 1/31/18, the account balance is as follows:

BOR Account #1: \$21,575.03 & BOR Account #2: \$5,932.73

Discussion: Wardell will speak with Boro Administrator in regard to having a

NCBOR member's signature on all checks pertaining to BOR business.

Wardell will also look into the Boro paying for BOR gasoline usage.

- **Rec. Basketball:** O'Heney reports 87 kids are in the program. Due to less games being played, the BOR unanimously approved increasing the referee's pay from \$25 to \$30 per game. All Star Jam Night is set for March 9, 2018. In the 2nd week of March, an award ceremony and pizza party is planned.
- **Corn Hole:** Burr reports the league has started with 10, 2 person Co-ed teams. Everything is going smoothly and residents are having a good time during the winter months. A tournament is now scheduled for March 9, 2018. It will be a Doubles tournament and the fee will be \$40 per team. Flyers to be made.
- **Concert In The Park:** O'Heney is in the process of finding an act. Suggestions are appreciated.

Summer Rec.: Currently waiting on the applications from Bradley Beach.

NCBBLL: Chuck Mitchell advised only 15 kids have signed up so far and will have one last sign-up on 2/10/18. Mitchell stated even if they do not get enough kids to sign up for this year, the NCBBLL intends on keeping their charter and will try again next season.

Next Meeting: March 4, 2018, 9:00am @ the Neptune City Community Center

Motion to adjourn by Oppegaard, 2nd by Trocchio Sr. All were in favor.

EAZ/10:20am